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Lord, you now have set your servant free 
to go in peace as you have promised; 

For these eyes of mine have seen the Savior, 
whom you have prepared for all the world to see: 

A Light to enlighten the nations, 
and the glory of your people Israel (Luke 2:29-32). 

 

 

Dear St. Peter's Family, 
 
It is not every year that the Feast of the Epiphany falls on a Sunday.  This 
year, it does!  In addition to our Sunday morning services at 8am and 
10am on Sunday, January 6, that evening at 5pm, we will have a Service 
of Light.  I invite you to join us for a lovely liturgy taken from our Book of 
Common Prayer and Hymnal, followed by the burning of the greens and 
the roasting of the hot dogs and s'mores! 

Taken from the rich traditions of our church, the Service of Light will likely 
lead you to a greater appreciation for our liturgies and customs in the Epis-
copal Church.  That Sunday, we will have come to the end of the Twelve 
Days of Christmas, and we commemorate the visitation of the magi, when 
Christ made himself known to the Gentiles. 

It is our mission at St. Peter's to know Christ and make him known.  At the 
Feast of the Epiphany, we remember why we have the mission we have at 
St. Peter's.  Like the wise men from the East, we come to know the Savior 
born in Bethlehem, and we take that "epiphany" to the rest of the world.  In 
Christ, we see the light and we become light-bearers.  We come to know 
Christ and make him known. 

Children and families will certainly enjoy the burning of the greens and the 
roasting of the hot dogs and s'mores.  Join us.  Invite a friend.  The Feast 
of the Epiphany is about knowing Christ and making him known.  We will 
come together in worship and fellowship to see the Savior, the one God 
has prepared for all the world to see.      
 
 
Faithfully, 

The Rev. J. Michael 
 Wheeler  
 Assistant Priest 

Kara Joy Baker,  
Choir Director 

Ginny Stehling 
Parish Administrator 

Felicia Lehmann,  
Asst. Dir., School 

Bruce Heun, 

Sexton 
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December Vestry Highlights 

The Vestry met on Monday, December 17, 2018 at 5:30pm.  Fr. Bert opened the meeting in prayer, 
and then the Vestry approved the minutes from the October meeting and the action taken in the 
month of November. 

The November financials had been emailed to the Vestry by the Controller, Kristie Keese.  The finan-
cials had also been reviewed by the Finance Commission.  The reports showed that our overall in-
come is 86% and expenses are 86%.  The Vestry approved the Financial Report as presented. 

Lou Ann Maxwell reported on behalf of the ECW.  The ECW recently approved a budget with in-
creased outreach funding, including support of an orphanage in Africa. 

Jim Hayes reported on behalf of the Endowment Board.  In the New Year, the Board plans to edu-
cate parishioners about the Endowment Fund and invite parishioners to participate in building the 
fund for long-term sustainability.  The Board is working with a local videographer to produce an edu-
cational and motivational video for the Board's initiatives in the New Year.  Funding for the produc-
tion of the video has been provided by an anonymous gift from a parishioner.   

Dee Elliott reported on behalf of St. Peter's Episcopal School.  The School will be on Christmas 
break beginning December 19.  The Christmas program was held on December 13 in Tucker Hall 
and was well attended by parents and family members.  The School has been approved to apply for 
a grant to cover the cost of the new school buses and will apply for that grant after January 1, 2019.  
The ECW donated money so that two of the School's teachers could obtain certifications.  The next 
fundraiser is going to be held on March 26, 2019.  The School is celebrating its 50th anniversary, 
and the fundraiser will also honor Red Bond, the School's founding rector.  There will be a dinner ca-
tered by Rails' and entertainment at no cost to those attending.  Attendees will be invited to donate at 
the time of the event. 

Lee Underwood, Junior Warden, reported to the Vestry.  Lee reported on the need for a heating ex-
change replacement and the Vestry decided on the plan to replace the heating exchange.  Stephen 
Drane reported on the leak in the organ chamber and the sealant in place to avoid future damage.  
David Martin and Stephen Drane have looked into repairing all of the windows on the church proper-
ty.  Finally, it was reported that the parking lot will be repainted, which will include the “no parking” 
areas and the striping in the school parking lot and Shelton Hall to ensure the fire zones are more 
clearly marked.  

There was no report from the Senior Warden. 

Fr. Bert reported to the Vestry.  Fr. Bert shared that he has been in correspondence with the liturgi-
cal artist, Davis d'Ambly, about designs for wood-carved church furnishings, including an aumbry, an 
Advent wreath stand, and a paschal candlestick.  Several parishioners have expressed their interest 
to fund these projects, and such contribution would cover the total cost.  Fr. Bert noted that the Ves-
try Retreat will be held on Feb. 8th and 9th at Camp Capers and the Rev. Kitty Lehman will lead the 
retreat.  The date of the Annual Meeting is set for Sunday, January 27.  There will be two worship 
services on that day at 8am and 10am, with the Annual Meeting to follow in Tucker Hall.   

Stephen Drane and Lou Ann Maxwell distributed copies of the 2019 budget for St. Peter’s.  The pro-
posed budget includes the addition of a Children's and Youth Minister. The Vestry discussed the def-
icit in the proposed budget, and plans to approve a budget at the January meeting. The budget will 
then go before the parish at the Annual Meeting.       

 

(continued on page 3) 
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(continued from previous page) 

Brooksie Bledsoe reported on behalf of the Vestry Nominations Committee.  The Committee nomi-
nated Eric Maloney to fill a current vacancy on the Vestry.  Eric Maloney was elected by the Vestry 
to fulfill the term expiring in January 2020.  Four new vestry members will be elected at the Annual 
Meeting, and the Vestry moved to set the deadline for nominations: Sunday, December 30.   

The Vestry approved the St. Peter's Episcopal School budget that had been approved by the 
School Board.   

The Rector and Vestry closed their meeting with the Lord's Prayer and the meeting adjourned. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, January 22, at 5:30pm in the Multipurpose Room of Tucker 
Hall.  As always, anyone in the parish is welcome to attend.  If you wish to be on the agenda and 
speak, however, please notify the Rector no later than the previous Tuesday, January 15, when he 
writes the agenda and then sends the agenda to the Vestry. 

Eucharist Instruction  

for Grades 1-3 
Coming January 13th 

First, second, and third grade children at St. Peter’s will have the 

opportunity to learn about the Eucharist beginning Sunday, January 

13. The class will culminate March 3 with the visit of Bishop Suffra-

gan Jennifer Brooke-Davidson.  

The children will gather in the Chapel at 10:15. Then they will go into 

the church and examine the furnishing and layout of the church, the 

sacristy, the baptismal font, and the altar area. They will learn the 

names of the sacred vessels, the sacred furniture and the meanings 

and symbolism of these items. They will be given the opportunity to 

ask questions, to handle, to move around while being respectful of 

this sacred place.  

Each week children and their families will receive “Eucharist Instruc-

tion at Home,” materials so the family can learn and grow together.  

These young Christians will learn why Anglicans consider the Eu-

charist so important and what the form means, as the curriculum is 

modeled on the Eucharist format itself. We gather, we hear the 

Word of God, we respond to the Word, we offer our gifts, we cele-

brate, and we are sent out. 

This is a wonderful opportunity for our children to know 
more about the Eucharist, Christ, and the church. We 
hope your children can attend. 

Eucharist Instruction 
1

st
 to 3

rd
 graders 
 

January 13 – March 3 
(not meeting on January 27) 

 
10:15 – 11:15 

Chapel 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0119  Page 4 

 

E.C.W. 
EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN 

GENERAL MEETING AND LUNCHEON 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 7th 

TUCKER HALL 

 

 YOU WILL NOT WANT TO MISS OUR 

SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER : 

KATHLEEN MAXWELL-RAMBIE 

TOPIC: FAITH IN YOUR LIFE 

 

GATHERING AT 10:00 

MEETING AT 10:30 

LUNCHEON TO FOLLOW 

$5.00 donation for lunch will be accepted 
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The Cottage Shop  
(830) 257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday , Thursday, Friday, 9-5PM 

or Saturday, 9-1  

Friendship and dedication  

are the foundations of the Cottage Shop.  

You have an instant group of great friends! 

Our goal is to give away our proceeds 

for good works.  

Now THAT takes dedication! 

SHOP  • DONATE  • VOLUNTEER 

Dear friends, 
 
It's five days from Christmas Day as I 
write this, a little late to make my col-
umn fit the season. So, I'll push on into 
Epiphanytide 2019 and my book talk 
with St. Jerome's Guild (see Barbara 
Cordova's particular information re-
garding date/time). 
 
I plan to review Jerry Setter's 2004 ex-
panded edition "A Grace Disguised: 
How the Soul Grows through Loss." It 
resonates with me currently and may 
even be a poignant primer going into 
Lent later. The author knows from per-
sonal experience that loss is a word 
many of us fear and few of us can 
evade. He writes of his movement 
from the losses suffered to the graces 
provided by God and others, an une-
ven transformation, and never quick, 
easy, simple or platitudinal.  
 
He says in the last paragraph of the 
jacket cover: "If your soul aches, you 
may be on a journey that will stretch 
your faith, your understanding of the 
meaning of life, and your knowledge of 
God. If you let it, your sorrow will in-
crease your capacity to live well, to 
love life, and to experience joy, not af-
ter the darkness but even in the midst 
of it." 
 
We all pray so...hope to see you there. 
 
Deo gratis! 
 

a message from  

Father Mike 

We are studying 

25 Books Every Christian Should Read:  

A Guide to the Essential Spiritual Classics 

edited by Julia L. Roller. 

Included are classics such as On the Incarnation, The 

Sayings of the Desert Fathers, The Interior Castle, Dark 

Night of the Soul, The Brothers Karamazov and 20 oth-

ers. Each “chapter” includes selections from each 

book, why it is important, how to read it and a study 

guide. Book Study members will take turns discuss-

ing the books.  

Friday Book Study 

 

Friday Book Club meets 
Fridays from 11-noon       
upstairs in the Office 

Building. Contact  
Susan Parker, 

parkers710@gmail.com  
for more information. 
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January Usher Schedule 
9:15 Services 

 13th -  Sue Whinnery, Doug Whinnery,  

  Nellwyn Sadler 

 20th -  Sarah Hilburn, Junior Hilburn,  

  Hiram Wilson,  

10:00 Combined Services 

 06th -  Jim Posgate. Harriett Ritter,  

  Jesse Filgo, Ken Pinkham  

 27th -  Barbara Jansen,  

  Larry Baird, Kay Bruce 

11:15 Services (entire month) 

 Jim Posgate  Harriett Ritter 

 Jesse Filgo  Ken Pinkham 

BEST TIMERS 
 

 

Meet us January 24 ~ 11:30 am   

At China Bowl restaurant 

208 Cully Drive 

 

 

All ages are invited to our  

social hour luncheon each month 
 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin  

At lk.grffn@gmail.com  or (830) 896-5163 

 

We have the BEST time! 
Future dates: 

 February 28 • March 28 • April 25 

 

mailto:lk.grffn@gmail.com
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH WOMEN 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 2019 

T.E.A.M. Up!  Together Everyone Achieves More! 
 
 

The Episcopal Church Women have a rich history of giving, providing, and serving and we’re inviting 
you to join our TEAM.   Join us in this blessed mission to serve our Church & our Community.   Below 
is a list of opportunities to participate in the E.C.W. mission “To give glory to God by knowing Christ 
and by making Him known to others” all the while enjoying the fellowship of the wonderful women of 
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church. 
 
THE COTTAGE SHOP:  E.C.W. is funded because of the wonderful volunteers of The Cottage Shop.  
It was founded by 8 ladies of the E.C.W. in 1967.  The volunteerism and fellowship found in this min-
istry is like no other.  The Cottage Shop is 100% volunteer.   On Monday inventory is received, priced, 
and stocked.  Monday  is an integral day to the business of the Cottage Shop and help is needed.  
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, and Saturday the store is open for business and run by a dedicated group 
of volunteers leading the sales staff.  Help is also needed on these days.  If you are interested in vol-
unteering in this ministry please contact the Cottage Shop at 830-257-0290.  
  
ROSEMARY’S HELPING HANDS:   This ministry provides meals to parishioner’s returning home 
from the hospital or those that are ill and need assistance with meals.  Your name will be put on a ro-
tating list.  You will be reimbursed by the E.C.W. for the expense of this ministry.  Contact Lenore 
Langsdorf at 830-928-5550 for more information. 
 

COOKIE CLUB:   If you would like to be involved but your time is limited, this is the ministry for you!  
There are events that come up during the year that just need some extra baked goods, finger foods, 
dips/chips, or hors d’oeuvres.  By presenting a receipt you will be reimbursed for your efforts.  Contact 
Lou Ann Maxwell 830-377-6363 or lamaxwell@utexas.edu if you can help with this ministry. 

  
LENTEN SOUP SUPPERS:  During the season of Lent our Parish gathers on Wednesday evenings 
after 5:15 service for a Soup Supper and a speaker presentation.   This ministry provides a crockpot 
of soup during one week of lent to share & serve to Parishioners.  It’s a whole lot of fun to serve soup 
with others in the kitchen.  Contact Claudell Kercheville to participate in this delicious ministry at 830-
895-5905. 
 

THE KITCHEN COMETS:   St. Peter’s kitchen is licensed by the City of Kerrville and the State of 
Texas and under the license of Brandy Weatherford as a certified food manager.  The ladies meet oc-
casionally to spiff up the kitchen and help maintain the standard that the Health Department requires 
to run a safe and efficient kitchen.   Contact Polly Horany at 830-257-5896 or horanypr@me.com  if 
you can lend a hand! 
 

ALTAR GUILD:   Liturgy begins and ends with the work of the Altar Guild. To care for the sacred  
vessels,  
the bread and the wine, the linens and hangings and the candles and torches used for worship in the 
Sanctuary is far more than a task, it is a true ministry. We are told that all things must be done 
"properly and in good order." It is the work of the Altar Guild that makes it possible to do so.  If you  
are called to serve the Glory of God through this ministry please contact Betty Capshaw at 830-896-
0944. 
 

OMEGA:  The Omega Teams come to the aid of Parishioners and their families to provide for their 
needs for a reception after the death of a loved one.  This team follows the direction of the Rector and 
serves only 1 quarter of the year.  There are 4 different teams that cover the entire year.  Please con-
sider serving our Parish in this very worthwhile ministry.  You may contact Brandy Weatherford at 830
-377-7714; or email her at brandylscc@gmail.com. 

mailto:lamaxwell@utexas.edu
mailto:horanypr@me.com
mailto:brandylscc@gmail.com
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St. Peter’s Episcopal Church Women (E.C.W.) 
Volunteer Form 2019 

JOIN OUR TEAM! 
 

We appreciate your consideration for one or more of the following ministries and 

the willingness to participate in serving with us at St. Peter’s!  Please fill out the 

form below and leave it with an ECW member, the office, or email Lou Ann     

Maxwell with your choice of ministry at lamaxwell@utexas.edu or call 830-377-

6363.  (You may also mail this form to the St. Peter’s Office at 320 St. Peter 

Street,  Kerrville, TX  78028, in c/o ECW.)   Someone from the ministry of your 

choice will contact you. 

 

NAME:  ________________________________________ 

PHONE: ________________________________________ 

EMAIL: _________________________________________ 

 

Yes!  I am interested in the following ministries: 

 

________ The Cottage Shop – I am specifically interested in ________day of 

week. 

 

________ Rosemary’s Helping Hands 

 

________Cookie Club 

 

________Kitchen Comets 

 

________Altar Guild 

 

mailto:lamaxwell@utexas.edu
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Sundays 

NURSERY year round 
Ages:  0-4 years 

When:  9:00 am - 12:30 pm 
Where: Shelton Hall Room 2 (3-4 years) and Room 3 (0-2 years) 

Contact: Mayra Sifuentes, Childcare Staff 
Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3.  

Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our Childcare Staff. 
 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL during the school year 
Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer  

 
 
 

Children’s Chapel during the school year 

Ages:  Preschool - 5
th
 Grade 

When:  9:15 am 

Where:  Chapel 

At the gospel hymn, school aged children will process from “big church” to the chapel where they will hear a 

story from the Bible led by either Father Bert Baetz or Pastor Sam Hunnicutt. They will also learn our children’s 

creed and offer up their own Prayers of the People. Children will return to “big church” to join their family in time 

for the Peace and Holy Communion. 

 
Preschool Formation 
Ages:  Preschool, 3-Pre-K  
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Shelton Hall Room 2 
Bible-themed learning centers.   
Led by two Children’s Ministry Volunteers 
 
Elementary School Formation 
Ages:  Kindergarten - 5th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Chapel 
Discussion of the Children’s Chapel Lesson  
and age-appropriate breakaways in the  
Chapel (K-2nd) and Upper Room (3rd-5th).  
Led by four Children’s Ministry Volunteers. 
 
Middle & High School Formation 
Ages:  6th-12th Grade 
When:  10:15 am 
Where:  Youth Room 
Clergy and group discussion of the Gospel Reading  
and sermon, including Worship Notes.   
Led by clergy and Youth Ministry Volunteers. 
 
 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 

Eucharist Instruction  (new addition for children) 
Ages:   1st - 3rd Grade 
When:   10:15 am 
Where:   Chapel 
Hands-on curriculum modeled on the Eucharist itself, 
including materials for use by whole family at home. 
This class is January 13-March 3. (not meeting on Jan-
uary 27) 



 

 

“We give glory to God by knowing Christ and making Him known to others.”                      RR 0119  Page 11 

 

Wednesdays 
 

NURSERY during the school year 

Ages:  0-2 years 

When:  6:30-7:30 pm 

Where:  Shelton Hall Room 3 

Contact: Mayra Sifuentes, Childcare Staff 

 

Our church nursery is in Shelton Hall Room 3. Children ages 0-2 will be cared for and supervised by our 

Childcare Staff. 

 

 

GODLY TOTS during the school year 

Ages:  Preschool, 3-4 years  

When:  6:30-7:30 pm 

Where:  Shelton Hall Room 2 

Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer 

 

This year, we will be offering a preschool Bible study: The Story for Little Ones: Discover the  

Bible in Pictures.  After Wednesday night supper 3 and 4-year olds are welcome to discover the Bible in pic-

tures while parents attend their own spiritual formation classes. The children can  

experience God’s great love story! The Story for Little Ones is filled with vibrant illustrations and simple text 

that bring 31 pivotal Bible stories, including Creation, David and Goliath, and the birth of Jesus to life for chil-

dren. At the end of each story, a simple message will help children internalize and remember the greatest 

story ever told. This picture book Bible, designed for children  

ages 2-5, is part of the The Story campaign presented by Max Lucado and Randy Frazee. 

 

 

KING’S KIDZ during the school year 

Ages:  Kinder- 5th Grade 

When:  6:30-7:30 PM 

Where:  Youth Room 

Contact: Jennifer Ligon, Children’s Ministry Volunteer 

 

King’s Kidz meets in the Youth Room after Wednesday night supper. King’s Kidz will be discovering the Bible 

from the beginning to end with The Story for Children, A Storybook Bible. The Story for Children is a unique 

collection of forty-eight Bible stories written by beloved pastor and writer Max Lucado with Randy Frazee and 

Karen Hill. It tells the big picture of God’s enormous love for his children. The vibrant illustrations that accom-

pany the stories are by accomplished 

artist Fausto Bianchi and help bring the Bible to life for readers of any age. 
 

CHILDREN AND YOUTH CHRISTIAN FORMATION 
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Adult Sunday School Offerings 
Ongoing at 10:15 am  

News, Reviews & Special Topics – AV Room 2
nd

 floor in the church office 
Dane Tune, leader  

A continuing, usually provocative, sometimes controversial and never dull examination of current 
events in both religious and secular worlds with an eye to the moral and ethical content of these 
events.  This class is designed to raise both the ethical and moral issues in our contemporary cul-
ture and to provide our thought about appropriate religious and specifically Christian responses to 
them.  While the subject is carefully prepared, the class encourages full discussion from the partici-
pants.        
  
Spiritual Formation – Church library 

Susan Clark, leader 

The spiritual formation group chooses and studies books on many different subjects related to our 
Christian faith. The class begins with prayer and then members enjoy a lively discussion of the 
chapter read for the day. Everyone’s opinion matters and is respected by the group. Everyone is 
welcome so grab a coffee and pastry and come be part of the group! 

The Story -  Multi-Purpose Room, Tucker Hall 

The Rev. Sam Hunnicutt, leader                                    

6:30 - 7:30 pm in the Multi-Purpose room in Tucker Hall -  Sam is leading a study of "The Story, 

The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel through 

Genesis to Revelations studying the characters and events of the Bible in story form.   

Sisters and Scriptures – Church Parlor  

Lisa Earl, leader                

This year Sisters and Scriptures will be joining other Bible study groups at St Peters in studying, 

"The Story, The Bible as One Continuing Story of God and His People."   In this study we will travel 

through Genesis to Revelations studying the characters and events of the bible in story form.  Sis-

ters and Scriptures is a woman's bible study geared toward young adults.  Classes are every 

Wednesday from 6:30-7:30 in the Parlor.   

Ongoing at 6:30 pm 
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SENIOR 
GAMES 

We play for fun - no strict rules! 

 Bring your own game! 

Bring a friend! 

• 

We welcome all friendly  

competition! 

 
For more information, call Ginny  

in the church office - 257-8162 

2nd and 4th  

Wednesdays of each month 

3 - 5:15 pm   
in the Multi-Purpose Room by Tucker Hall 

 

St. Jerome’s  
Jots 

As Epiphany arrives, I pray that all of you had a Merry Christmas, 

with a chance to relax and read something good.  If you’ve already 

read all of the books you got for Christmas, come by the library at 

St. Peter’s and explore what is on offer.  I know you will find some-

thing that interests you.   

Our next book review will 

take place on February 6, at 

2:00 PM.  Our scheduled 

speaker is Father Mike 

Wheeler. Father Mike will be 

reviewing A Grace Disguised:  

How the Soul Grows through 

Loss by Jerry Sittser. 

                                             
From the Amazon.com description:   

Loss came suddenly for Jerry Sittser. In an 

instant, a tragic car accident claimed three 

generations of his family: his mother, his 

wife, and his young daughter. While most 

of us will not experience such a cata-

strophic loss in our lifetime, all of us will 

taste it. And we can, if we choose, know as 

well the grace that transforms it. A Grace 

Disguised plumbs the depths of sorrow, 

whether due to illness, divorce, or the loss 

of someone we love. The circumstances 

are not important; what we do with those 

circumstances is. In coming to the end of 

ourselves, we can come to the beginning of 

a new life—one marked by spiritual depth, 

joy, compassion, and a deeper apprecia-

tion of simple blessings. 

Please join us! 

•     St. Jerome’s Guild  

2:00 pm  Wednesday January 16 

in the church library - will include 

the installation of new officers. 

• Book Review with Father Mike 

2:00 pm Wednesday February 6  - 

more information soon! 
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January Birthdays & Anniversaries 

Happy Birthday! ANNIVERSARIES 

Terry Collins 1-Jan 

Carol Greene 1-Jan 

Shirley Horstmann 1-Jan 

Lysle Brady 2-Jan 

Hank Grant 2-Jan 

David Johnson 2-Jan 

Grace Maricle 4-Jan 

Carol Milberger 4-Jan 

Ted Whittier 4-Jan 

Andrea O'Neal 5-Jan 

Roger McRoberts 7-Jan 

Susan Motley 7-Jan 

Emily Russ 7-Jan 

Phillip Beene 8-Jan 

Emily McRae 8-Jan 

Cathy Murray 9-Jan 

Janet Smajstrla 9-Jan 

Richard Ferris 10-Jan 

Robert Jons 10-Jan 

Roy Blackbird 11-Jan 

Maurice McAshan III 11-Jan 

Joan McCollom 11-Jan 

Rolinda Schmidt 11-Jan 

Horatio Aldredge 12-Jan 

Marianne Crain 12-Jan 

Sean Foreman 12-Jan 

Susan Vann 12-Jan 

Randall Hamilton 14-Jan 

Logan Cook 15-Jan 

Amy Bosworth 16-Jan 

Kathryn Clark 16-Jan 

Leighton Hale 16-Jan 

Larry Kalinec 16-Jan 

Linda Cota 17-Jan 

Joyce Gilbreath 18-Jan 

Granger MacDonald 18-Jan 

Becky Carter 19-Jan 

Peyton Maloney 20-Jan 

Bill Johnson 22-Jan 

Al Casals 24-Jan 

Rich Schneider III 24-Jan 

Alexis Maloney 25-Jan 

Trey Russ 26-Jan 

John Fleckenstein 27-Jan 

Yvonne Sherron 27-Jan 

Kyle DeVore 28-Jan 

Camdyn Hale 29-Jan 

Hunter Hale 29-Jan 

Luke Hale 29-Jan 

Conner Schmidt 29-Jan 

Mike Smajstrla 29-Jan 

Samuel Zarbaugh 30-Jan 

Charles & Pam McCaskill 1-Jan 

Bryant & Shari Truitt 4-Jan 

Dane & Sue Tune 8-Jan 

Ed & Joanne Lynch 13-Jan 

Don & Linda Capps 15-Jan 

Dan & Anne Burt 18-Jan 

Mark & Kathy Voss 21-Jan 

John & Mary Nan Wehrung 22-Jan 

Jim & Kay Hayes 24-Jan 

Ed & Bonnie Longcope 24-Jan 

John & Linda Pipkin 27-Jan 

Lee & Lois Underwood 30-Jan 

Sunday, January 27, 2019   

  Annual Parish Meeting 

 

Two services - 8 am and 10 am 

Annual meeting following the 10 am meeting 

Rumor has it that the youth will be raising funds  

by feeding you tacos - so come hungry! 
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

 
320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 
 

Office hours: Monday-Thursday, 9-4 
Friday 9-Noon 

Phone: 830-257-8162 
E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

 
THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 

THE REV. MIKE WHEELER, ASSISTANT PRIEST 
GINNY STEHLING, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 
FELICIA LEHMANN, SCHOOL ASSISTANT DIR.  

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  
DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 
GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

BRUCE HEUN, SEXTON 
KRISTIE KEESE, CONTROLLER 

 
 
 
 

VESTRY 
 
 

2019 
BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 
RICH SCHNEIDER, SENIOR WARDEN 
LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 
2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 
CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL, CLERK 
ERIC MALONEY 

 
2021 

DEE ELLIOTT 
JIM HAYES 

MICKEY HORANY 
DAVID MARTIN 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Rock Road  (USPS 402850) is 

published monthly by  St. Peter’s  

Episcopal Church, 320 St. Peter Street,  

Kerrville, TX  78028. 

 

Periodical postage paid at  

Kerrville, TX. 

Postmaster:  Send address changes to 

St. Peter’s Episcopal Church,  

320 St. Peter Street, 

Kerrville TX 78028 

 

U.S.  POSTAGE PAID 

PERIODICAL 

KERRVILLE TX 78028 

PERMIT 

#USPS 402-850 


